

7 February 2024

2024 Club Netball Registrations

Dear Families,

Registrations for Grammar Club Netball are now officially open. Please see below the links to register for either the Junior competition (U12, U15, U18) or SetGO. Please ensure you register your daughter for the correct competition based on her birth date (regardless if they are playing up this year). We will then manually update this and add them to the correct team through Netball Connect after registration has been finalised. The age groups have also been listed below for your reference when registering.

SetGO Students turning 7 - 10 years in 2024
U12 Students turning 11 or 12 years in 2024
U15 Students turning 13, 14, or 15 in 2024
U18 Students turning 16, 17, or 18 in 2024

Please note that if your child is not turning 7 this year, they need to be registered for the Net program, which is run by the TCNAI. For more information and registration, please contact the TCNAI.

Registration Links

Junior Competition – for students turning 11 – 18 years old in 2024, please <u>click here</u> to register. SetGO Competition – for students turning 7 – 10 years old in 2024please <u>click here</u> to register.

Please note there has been an increase in fees due to fee increases from both the TCNAI and Netball Queensland this year.

Duty of Care Player Waiver - Play Up Rule

If your daughter has nominated to play up from their own age division, the TCNAI Duty of Care Player Waiver will need to be completed upon official registration. This has been added as part of the registration process through Netball Connect. If you have any issues during the registration process, please let us know. I have also attached a physical copy of the waiver to this email. This waiver allows players to play out of their designated age division, or players who are acting as fill-ins for other teams. It is a requirement that this form be completed, otherwise your child will not be allowed to play up or fill in for other teams. Please ensure to read through the information on the waiver before signing.

Trials - SetGO

Please note that there are no trials for the SetGO age group. The SetGO program is designed to upskill players and prepare them for entering the Junior competition. Therefore, trials are not required. Trials for the Junior Competition age divisions have already commenced. Please see below the trial dates for all other age divisions. If your daughter has missed a trial, please send an email and we can sort the most appropriate team for them.

NORTH WARD

45 Paxton Street, North Ward, QLD 4810 $\,$ I $\,$ 07 4722 4900 $\,$

ANNANDALE

1 Brazier Drive, Annandale, QLD 4814 I 07 4412 4800

NORTH SHORE

North Shore Boulevard, Burdell, QLD 4818 I 07 4412 6600

Q TGS.QLD.EDU.AU / TGS@TGS.QLD.EDU.AU

U18 Trials					
Week	Date	Time	Location		
4	Monday, 12 February 2024	3:45-5:45pm	North Ward Gymnasium		
U15 Trials					
Week	Date	Time	Location		
4	Tuesday, 13 February 2024	3:45-5:25pm	Townsville Sports Reserve		

Please note: During the first trials in Week 2, a squad of players will be selected to trial for the U15 League team. Only players selected for the squad will need to attend the trial in Week 3. In Week 4, we would like all U15 players to attend in order to finalise the remaining teams. As this is our largest age group, we will hold another trial in Week 5 if necessary.

U12 Trials				
Week	Date	Time	Location	
3	Wednesday, 7 February 2024	3:45-5:00pm	North Ward Gymnasium	
4	Wednesday, 14 February 2024	3:45-5:00pm	North Ward Gymnasium	

Buses from the Annandale and North Shore Campuses will be booked in order to transport players to the senior campus for trials. Parents will be required to pick players up from the North Ward campus

Questions

For more information regarding Club Netball, including Training Schedules please visit the School website for the TGS Netball Handbook. Communication with families during the season will be primarily through the School App, so I encourage all families who complete registration to download this ASAP, selecting 'push notifications' for Netball.

Families, if you have any other questions or if you are interested in being part of Grammar Netball volunteering as a coach or manager, please email me directly at sophie.durant@tgs.qld.edu.au

We look forward to a successful season with our girls for the Black and Gold.

Best wishes.

Sophie Durant Director of Netball